### KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER

### **MEETING MINUTES**

## **SEPTEMBER 13, 2016**

The September 13, meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center came to order at 9:30 am. Members present were Robin Sack, Harriet Owsley, Mararuth Capell, Kathleen Zielinski, Jeannie Gordon, Elaine Hall, and Barbara Boal. Representing the town were Craig Bloszinsky and Nikki Keely.

The meeting began with a moment of silence to honor the memory and passing of Ron Griffin. Ron, a longtime resident of Kure Beach, promoted and sponsored many events at the Community Center including dances and line dance classes. Members recalled memories of Ron and called him an unsung hero in the community.

The minutes from August were approved.

**Old Business** 

Town News

Craig addressed the sewer spill that occurred during the recent storm. Repair was completed promptly.

The town is meeting with the architects to review the first ideas for the town hall and fire station. There will be an open meeting on beach safety, September  $20^{th}$ .

The ROT report increased from 98 to over 270 listed accounts.

# Rental Updates

Nikki distributed a list of all upcoming Community Center rentals, which are increasing, and activities for town events.

The new Community Center sign has been purchased and installed on 3rd and K Ave. The old sign will be removed next year.

## Financial Report

Jeannie presented a detailed financial report for the 2015-2016 year. She stated that the income was higher than the expenses. The August barbeque was very successful. A preliminary list of items needed at the center for next year was discussed along with changes in duties of the members.

**New Business** 

The committee voted and approved to have a plaque made for the Community Center to honor Ron Griffin.

The lighted wire globe community project will be discussed during the October meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 am.

Submitted by:

Barbara Boal